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Minutes 2024 BFA Annual General Meeting 
Friday 5th July 2024  - 1700 hrs 
at Hayling Island Sailing Club
1. In attendance: John Heyes (Chair) Russell New, Alex Atkins, Tom Gissane, Mike De Courcy, Richard Sharp, John Greenwood, Lawrence Crispin, Alex Farrall, Simon Percival, John Mackie, Phil Smith, Simon Petit, Nick Mason, Roman Khodykin, Fergus Allen, Mark Macdonald, Russ Ward, Ivan Burden, Gary Phare, Andrew Wylam, Jonathan Pyke, Tim Tavinor, Lawrence Crispin, David Hitchcock
2. Apologies: Rory Barnes, Howard Sellars, Chris Barbury, Peter Vinton, Rodney Cobb, Andy Denison, Allan Burrell
3. 2023 minutes – Minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. Proposed Martin Hughes seconded Mike De Courcy 
4. Matters arising - No Matters arising 
5. Chairmans Report 

I am pleased to report that the BFA is in good shape, our membership is holding up well, with full members up from last year, which means new sailors are joining the class faster than some of our longstanding members are retiring. It is great to be here at Hayling Island, where the recently transferred Finn fleet has attracted several new converts and attracted some old faces back from the past. It is excellent to see some new faces at their first Finn Nationals and quite a few open-category ‘youngsters’
When the Finn lost its Olympic status, no one knew how or if the class would survive, but after the initial hiatus, it now seems as healthy as ever. At the recent Finn World Masters there was a discussion among the top sailors that they would prefer to split the fleet into Gold and Silver fleets after a qualification series, but this was rejected by a show of hands at the Masters AGM. With the success of the new Worlds Rankings, more Masters are travelling to European events, which may have a knock-on effect on domestic event attendance but it does serve to boost international numbers. 

The World Rankings have attracted more top helms to the class who are in effect replacing the Olympic sailors of the past as the leading athletes we all want to pit our skills against. This helps to differentiate the FWM from the Gold Cup, where the elite sailors, from Open to Masters categories can race against each other and the FWM remains as a stage where national club sailors get a chance to race against top sailors in the rankings and can take pride in the occasional cross halfway up the beat.

With three BFA members in the top 10 at the Masters and the World No.1 choosing to come and race here this week, we are in a good position to continue to attract good sailors from other classes who recognise the challenge of racing in the ultimate single hander with the definitive heritage.

I would like to thank the Committee for all their hard work again this year, in particular Simon for organising all the events for us this season, some of which have faced several challenges with the weather. Richard Sharp joined the Committee at the last AGM and has done a great job in looking after our new members, finding some of them boats and helping them negotiate the sometimes confusing course to registering their Finns. Chris Barbery has continued to tame Webcollect and has now got most of the membership onto the Direct Debit scheme which should reduce the workload for both him and the membership. Our Training Officer Martin gives up considerable time to help mentor newcomers to the class and he spent a weekend running a training session for a new fledgling Finn fleet at Rutland. Stewart Mitchell has done wonders in Scotland to double the size of the Finn fleet in the last year by helping them find boats and Lawrence Crispin arranged us a new event on the East Coast at Stone SC.

It is hard to believe it has now been 10 years since I first became Chairman in 2014, twice as long as modern sports governance policy suggests. We have been trying to find a successor for years without any takers but I can announce today that Richard Sharp has finally been persuaded to take the role on, for a planned 4-year stint.

Looking back over the past 10 years of the BFA, much has been achieved by your Committee: a new website, a new logo and look, automating the membership system, finding and developing ongoing sponsorship for the class that provided the vital funding for the creation of the BFA U 23 squad. 

We can’t mention the U 23 Squad without remembering Ray New who worked tirelessly for the younger generation. The Under 23 programme ended as our Olympic aspirants left the class when it lost Olympic status, but it’s graduates continue to achieve their personal goals. Callum Dixon has been selected for the Paris Olympics in the Men’s quad, James Skulczuk, 2021 National Champion is now part a regular part of the  INEOS Britannia team as a Cyclor and a third graduate, Cameron Tweedel, our 2 time Finn National Champion and a professional sailor is back here today to defend his title for a third time and also George Coles.

The BFA’s other major achievement has been raising the funds to set up the Finn-spiration project. It has helped to attract new members to the class and we welcome back Phil Smith who sailed the loan boat at the Nationals last year and returns this week in his own Finn. 

With the membership’s backing, the committee managed to shake up the old IFA committee and push through much-needed reform, which now seems to be bearing fruit with a revitalised IFA executive and the instigation of the popular World ranking programme.

I would like to thank our sponsors Rooster, who have kindly provided your smart Nationals shirts, Intego Pro, North Sails and PSB  for their support and great prizes, and all those who have supported our Nationals this week.

We still have a vacancy for a Treasurer to join the Committee, run the accounts and contribute to policy as a key member of the Committee, so if you feel you would like to contribute your time and energy to the BFA then please have a word with me afterwards. 

6.  Membership report Chris Barbary 
Subscriptions paid to date (cut off 1700 30th June 2024)

Honorary Members – 6

U23’s – 1

Associate Members – 8

Full Members – 123

Total Number of Members – 138 Members

This is up 10 from last year. 

We are a well spread class with members is the following Regions.

· East: 6

· Midlands:9

· North East: 5

· North West: 14

· Overseas: 1

· Scotland: 10 (Up from 5 last year !)

· South: 64

· South East: 9

· South West: 18

· Wales: 2

PSN’s.

There are no PSN’s Currently available.

Reminder please that PSN’s are not transferrable with the boat.

Other News.

Webcollect is now working properly, would please request as many of you as possible pay your subscriptions with Direct Debit.  This brings my workload down and effectively automates the system.  Mistakes do occasionally happen, but these are easily rectified.  

Everyone should have received notifications for Bank Transfers and Also go cardless notifications for Direct Debits this year.

7. Development Report – Richard Sharp 

We have been trying to welcome new members to the fleet and provide assistance with getting boats registered, getting sail numbers and a few technical hints if needed. Any suggestions for how this could be improved would be welcomed.
It would be useful if any existing Finn sailors sent us contact of potentially interested sailors so that we make contact and maybe arrange use of our demo boat.

Clubs have been offering ‘try a Finn days’ and these have resulted in a number of sailors buying boats.

A number of new club fleets have appeared over the last 12 months as the word spreads about the class. In addition, some existing club fleets are building numbers. These include HISC, Bosham, Emsworth etc. 

The popularity of the class means that second hand boats are in high demand and we are continually trying to match up potential new sailors with boats that are, or might be, for sale. 

We are always on the lookout for boats that might be available 

With the lack of used kit now coming from the squad full timers good used hulls and maybe most importantly masts, are in short supply.

We have tried to negotiate discount deals with the mast manufacturers for bulk orders but without any real success. 

We hope that a few new hulls will be bought each year and this will keep turnover going through the fleet. 

Maybe we will have to bite the bullet with masts and hope that breakages are replaced with a new for old – check this with your insurers because they may not be any used masts to buy.

However, boats are really holding their value and therefore represent a relatively low risk investment for people entering that class.

One thing we need to look at is how we attract some youth into the boat (no offence !). 

Certainly buying new boats is beyond most youngsters but a good boat can be bought for the price of a used laser/ILCA and maybe this needs to be better publicised ?.

Any ideas – let me know.

It is probable that I shall be otherwise engaged on the BFA going forward so if anyone would like to put their hand up and take on the Class Development role please let us know.

8. Secretary report – Simon Percival
Nationals 2025 booked for 4,5,6th July Weymouth and Portland Sailing Centre

Nationals 2026 booked for 3,4,5th July, Brixham SC 

Inlands 2025, Rutland in September dates to be confirmed 

Spring Series will run again, clubs interested in hosting single day events, Burghfield, Bough Beech and Emsworth agree that more promotion of single day events earlier in the year across the country would be a good thing.

9. Registrations – Rory Barnes 

812 latest number 4 boats registered during 2023/24, including 1 new boat

10. Classic Report  - Peter Vinton 

I’m still receiving quite a few queries about restoration and sailing classic Finns, but sadly there are very few being raced now. They are still very competitive in CVRDA events where they are given an appropriate handicap and so I’m still trying to encourage more to race and it should be possible to be competitive in a club fleer on a classic Finn handicap of 1075
11. Treasurer Report  - John Hayes 
Happy to share the details with members if required, current account stands at 11k and reserves remain at 11k, still looking for some support from the membership to take on this role 

12. Election of Officers 
· Treasurer – currently John Heyes however seeking a volunteer 

· Secretary – Simon Percival 

· Membership Secretary – Chris Barbary 

· Registration Secretary – Rory Barnes

· Classic Representative – Peter Vinton

· Northern Area Representative – Stewart Mitchell

· Training Officer – Martin Hughes
· East Coats Representative – Lawrence Crispin
The above indicated their willingness to stand, those at the meeting gave their support unanimously 

John Heyes after 10 years as BFA Chairman has happily agreed to step down, with Richard Sharp happy to take on the role 
Proposed by John Heyes and seconded by Martin Hughes 

Richard thanked John for his hard work over the years and this was supported by the meeting, many thanks John 

Richard will leave the Development Role within the BFA so important that a BFA member is found to take this on.

Richard then took chair of the meeting 

13. AOB
Martin Hughes wanted to raise awareness of 4 items

· Compliance testing welcomed, ie measurement, sails, etc, BFA will be looking to find a measurer to ensure boat compliance is covered
· The possibility that VHF radios on board from a safety perspective
· The possibility that tracking devices of GPS devices that provide start line guidance could be allowed within the class.
· Proposal with regards a carbon boom from a safety perspective but also to advance the class in terms of its attractiveness to other sailors.
Tim Tavinor urged members to find out about the items above and provide feedback to the BFA who will have a vote on these items at the annual IFA meeting, important that this is done so people are fully informed about the progression of the class

Fergus Allan – concern over cost new boats sails etc well over 25 K all in, is that attractive to new members 

John Greenwood – Encouraged members to be open minded, especially when it comes to safety 

Simon Petit – encouraged the class to move with the times and progress the class

Tim Tavinor – so far 100 entries for the gold cup of those 40 are under 40 years old, which is encouraging 

Meeting ended at 17.57  
